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TOWN OF OLD SAYBROOK


Inland, Wetlands & Watercourses Commission
	

	
	
302 Main Street ( Old Saybrook, Connecticut 06475-1741


Telephone (860) 395-3131 ( FAX (860) 395-3125

Regular Meeting


Monday, October 16th, 2003 at 7:30 p.m.


Pashbeshauke Pavilion at Saybrook Point



	


I. CALL TO ORDER

Chairman Frank Jones called the regularly scheduled meeting of the Old Saybrook Inland, Wetland & Watercourses Commission to order at 7:35 p.m.

II. ROLL CALL

Frank Ones, Chairman

Madeleine Fish 

Robert McIntyre

Paul Smith

Kevin Zawoy

William Polloch

Judy Preston

Penny Sharp, Environmental Consultant

Michael Ott, Town Engineer

Michael Cronin, Town Attorney (arrived around 9:30 p.m.)

III.
PUBLIC HEARINGS

A. 03-016 Ken and Cynthia Morin

Application to construct residential dwelling and driveway

267 Schoolhouse Road (Map 50/Lot 8)

Accepted: 7/17/2003; Open PH: 9/18/03; Close PH by: 11/3/2003;

Decision by 12/7/2003

ACTION: Continue Public Hearing

The 10/9/03 letter from Peggy Sharp Environmental Engineer was distributed to the Commission and summed up with respect to the character of the wetlands and to the diverse mix of species found in the wetlands.

The Commission asked the applicant whether they had researched potential access to the property from another location .The applicants responded with two letters from neighbors not willing to give access: Scott Julius and Frank DeAngelo, and a third letter from the Rosemary Naples family stated they would not exchange property to create a different driveway location.

Attorney for the applicant, David Royston reminded the Commission that the area where the driveway is shown on the site plan has already been cleared, however the applicant was willing to relocate the driveway if the Commission wished. The applicant would also relocate the leaching fields further from wetlands if the Commission wished. Attorney Royston reviewed the prudent and feasible alternatives:

1.) bridge built across 210’ of wetlands was feasible, because it was able to be constructed and 2) prudent (economically reasonable), the cost was $ 64,200 to build the bridge, $ 34,000 to build a driveway, $224,00 to bridge entire property.

Attorney Royston also reviewed what the applicant has agreed to do to mitigate the impacts:

1. agreed to the bridge

2. willing to excavate two of the pools to deepen the depth to enhance the wetland for wildlife

3. willing to move leaching fields

4. agreed to relocate driveway


Attorney Royston’s reminded the Commission of C.G.S. 22a-43a (a) which relates to setting aside or modifying an action by the Court, which is an action the applicant can take. If the Court finds that the action appealed from constitutes the equivalent of a taking without compensation, it shall set aside the action or it may modify the action so that it does not constitute an action. 


Commission comments:

Paul Smith listened to the tapes of the 9/18/2003 meeting and has read the information available in the file. HE wanted to complement the Morin’s for presenting alternatives however; he does not feel they go far enough with respect to the remediation.

Judy Preston listened to the tapes for the meetings she’s missed and feels she is qualified to vote. She reiterated the significance of degrading the existing pristine wetland.

Michael Ott, Town Engineer wanted the Commission to know that if this application was approved, there were items that needed to be added to the plan.

Christine Costa clarified that the proposed fence wan not to be made of concrete but will be a stockade fence, raised 12” off the ground to allow animals under it.

Kevin Zawoy wants a restoration proposal to be part of the “package” in issuing a permit.

PUBLIC COMMENTS:

Piper Raymond asked questions re: whether the applicants attempted to obtain easements in Westbrook.

Mrs. Morin responded that they had inquired of their Westbrook neighbors and none were willing to give them an easement, and that entrance would also cross over wetlands.

Jean Costano inquired as to where the soils would be placed if the pond were “dredged”, however it was clarified, by Penny Sharp that the pond deepening would be done by hand shovel only. The soil could be used for wetland creation in another location if the soil was checked for contaminants. Penny said a bond to repair or replace any issues arising through the construction would usually provide for the cost and it would be the Commission’s responsibility to supervise.

Arthur Marino asked questions regarding the snow removal plan, about the steel beams brought in to the site and he states that he felt the $ 60,000 for 15 acres of land was inexpensive.

Carina Julius asked the Commission to consider asking for the larger bridge so the applicant would not need to fill in as much of the wetlands. She also asked if the applicant had to hire somebody “more sensitive to wetlands”. She stated that she felt the applicants were not given easements because “they were not willing to pay for them”.

MOTION – FRANK JONES MOVED TO CLOSE THE PUBLIC HEARING FOR APPLICATION NUMBER 03-016, KEN AND CYNTHIA MORIN, APPLICANTS; PAUL SMITH SECONDED; 7-0-0 MOTION APPROVED.

IV. OLD BUSINESS

A. 03-009 Sentinel Subdivision

Application for 10-lot subdivision within 100 feet of inland wetlands.

29 Mill Rock Road West (Map 52/Lot 2)

Accepted: 5/15/03, PH Open: 7/17/03, 45 day extension granted on 8/21/03; PH closed 10/2/03; Decision by: 11/18/2003

ACTION: Deliberate and act.

The Commission has significant concerns and would like to get additional legal opinion so they will schedule a special meeting.

MOTION – PAUL SMITH MOVED TO SCHEDULE A SPECIAL MEETING TO DELIBERATE ON APPLICATION 03-009 FOR TUESDAY, OCTOBER 21,2003 AT 7:30 P.M. WITH THE INLAND/WETLANDS OFFICER CONFIRMING THE LOCATION (TOWN HALL CONFERENCE ROOM); ROBERT MCINTYRE SECONDED; 7-0-0; MOTION APPROVED.

B. 03-012 Trask Road Associates, LLC

Application for four lot residential subdivision within 100 feet of inland wetlands

Trask Road (Map 21/Lot72)

Accepted: 6/19/03, Open PH: 7/17/03, 45 day extension granted on 8/21/03 – Close PH by: 10/14/03, Decision by: 11/18/03

Action: Deliberate and act.

NOTE:  Paul Smith for the record listened to all the tapes and reviewed the files in the office and feels he is qualified to vote.

Note:  Judy Preston for the record listened to all the tapes and reviewed the files in the office and feels she is qualified to vote.

Agenda rearranged while the Commission waited for Attorney Cronin.

V. NEW BUSINESS

A. 03-020 Modern Home Construction

Construct single-family dwelling

21 Cricket Court (Map16/Lot22-21)

Action: Accept application.

MOTION – PAUL SMITH MOVED TO ACCEPT THE APPLICATION, THE APPLICATION IS COMPLETE AND THE FEE IS PAID; JUDY PRESTON SECONDED; 7-0-0 MOTION APPROVED.

Christine Costa to clarify some issues with applicant.

MOTION - PAUL SMITH MOVED THAT THE COMMISSION TO POSTPONE THE DECISION AS TO WHETHER THIS APPLICATION IS SIGNIFICANT UNTIL THE FLAGGING QUESTIONS ARE ANSWERED, FRANK JONES SECONDED, 7-0-0 MOTION APPROVED.

Attorney Michael Cronin arrived.

B. Deliberation continued:

Commission comments;

Paul Smith has serious concerns about the proximately of the wetlands and the potential drainage unto a private residential street.

He believes the standing water is a significant issue and has doubts about testimony by the applicant that all water would be contained on site. He does not believe the graded swale goes far enough. Although not required, he saw no plan to mitigate the existing standing water situation suggested by the applicant.

Judy Preston echoed concerns about the standing water and does not want to see the wooded wetland changed to an open pond. She has concerns about the maintenance of the pond once established. She believes the lot is being too densely built.

Kevin Zawoy was in agreement with respect to the wooded wetland. He thinks the applicant should consider building fewer homes with more value.

Robert McIntyre agreed with all previous statements with his biggest concern being the standing water over the road after rains.

William Polloch is concerned about the density of the proposal as well as the long-range upkeep of the wetlands if converted into a pond. Concerned about sheet flow runoff from the site unto an already existing problem.

Madeline Fish agreed and wants to see the wetlands remain as they are because they are functioning well.

MOTION – PAUL SMITH MOVED THAT APPLICATION 03-012; APPLICATION FOR FOUR LOT RESIDENTIAL SUBDIVISION WITHIN 100 FEET OF INLAND WETLANDS; TRASK ROAD (MAP 21/LOT 72), BE DENIED WITHOUT PREJUDICE, MADELINE FISH SECONDED; 7-0-0; MOTION APPROVED.

VI.
STAFF REPORT

VI. APPROVAL OF MINUTES OF 10/0/2003

Corrections:

Page 3 second paragraph, correct spelling of McIntyre, and add to the paragraph after “depression” Insitue to be tested prior to bringing in of fill.

In Section IV A change Essay to Essex and B. correct street address to Route 1 and Sand Piper Avenue.

MOTION – FRANK JONES MOVED TO ACCEPT THE MINUTES OF 10-2-03 AS CORRECTED, MADELINE FISH SECONDED; 7-0-0; MOTION APPROVED.

VII. REPRESENTATIVE REPORTS

Judy Preston, Conservation Commission, the Commission is printing their Open Space reports. 

VIII. CORRESPONDENCE – NONE

IX - 
STAFF REPORT
A. Applicants are beginning to building in conservation easements into their plans; the IWWC and the Planning Commission should work to create consistent language.

B. Michael Ott has been selected Environmental Professional of the Year

C. A list of new statutory changes regarding timelines was distributed.

D.
Bokum Road update – the Reed’s contacted the IW Officer and said they were not going to do anything until the neighbors did. That was not the intent of the Commission. The IW Officer will write letters to both property owners and then advise the Commission of their clean-up plan.

D. Christina reminded the commission of the annual KAKI Wick annual meeting.

E. October 28th is the next quarterly land use meeting.

F. Michael Cronin addressed a letter that was written to the Zoning Commission with respect to a site located within 50’ of the Connecticut River. IT was reiterated that the Commission had chosen not to be involved. Town Counsel reminded the Commission that C.G.S state that the local commission has authority and by choosing to not be involved there is a potential for a lawsuit at some time in the future.

IX. ADJOURNMENT

Chairman Frank Jones adjourned the meeting at 10:00 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Ruth Hockert

Acting IWWC Commission Clerk
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